Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I, Councillor Merry, Leader of the Council, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by paragraph J (a) (i) of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, do hereby approve the appointment of BURO4/Amion Consulting to provide a Project Management Function, on behalf of the Irwell City Park Project Board and Salford City Council, to prepare the final lottery application and business case for Irwell City Park. (The cost of the commission is £113,036 and is being funded through the Big Lottery Fund's Development Grant.)

The reasons are that there is a need for additional support to facilitate the production of a high quality comprehensive lottery submission for Irwell City Park to secure £25,000,000 to revitalise the River Irwell to create a new and exciting urban park at the heart of central Salford.  The consultancy will work closely with the in-house project team in the Regeneration Strategy and Co-ordination Team, Chief Executive Directorate.

Options considered and rejected: A formal tender process was progressed to appoint the consultants and a full assessment has been undertaken to distinguish the roles of both the consultancy and the in-house project team..

Assessment of risk: Low (The project team will manage the commission.)

The source of funding is Big Lottery Fund Development Grant.

Legal Advice was obtained through the Law and Administration Division.

Financial advice obtained: Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services is aware of the project.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process: -

Report to the Leader of the Council - 16th October, 2006

Contact Officer: Elaine Davis 


Tel No 0161 793 2207

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Strategy and Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.


Signed:  J. Merry
                                    Dated:  16th October, 2006

Lead Member

This decision was published on 16th October, 2006.
This decision will come in force on 24th October, 2006 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

